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Dear  
 
We have received a referral through to the gynaecology clinic to have a discussion regarding 
vaginal prolapse.  As you will be aware we are having to prioritise our services due to the 
outbreak of Coronavirus (COVID-19) and, as a result, this will significantly impact on our 
elective outpatient services.  We cannot advise at this stage when our normal services will 
resume and, in the meantime, would wish to take this opportunity to provide you with the 
following advice. 
 
A vaginal prolapse is due to weakness in the pelvic floor muscles and ligaments, allowing 
the pelvic organs (bladder, rectum, womb) to bulge into the vagina from their normal 
position.  It is therefore important to try and take measures to improve the strength of the 
pelvic floor muscles. The most effective way to do this is with physiotherapy, and women 
tend to see better results if these are directed by a physiotherapist as opposed to self-
direction.  As such our first line recommendation remains referral to see a physiotherapist.  
At present, with coronavirus and the suspension of routine clinical activity, there is likely to 
be a delay in physiotherapy appointments. In the interim, we have enclosed some 
information sheets provided by our physiotherapy team. 
 
Vaginal prolapse will be affected by many of our lifestyle factors, some of which may or may 
not apply to yourself.  These include chronic cough, smoking, being overweight, being 
constipated, heavy lifting, or high impact exercises such as trampolining.  It is important, that 
these factors are addressed alongside your pelvic floor physiotherapy. 
  
In women who have gone through the menopause, it may also be appropriate to use a 
vaginal estrogen tablet or cream.  These can help to make the vaginal skin stronger and 
healthier, but can also have a positive effect on the bladder, especially if women are 
experiencing symptoms of urgently needing to empty their bladder.  Following discussion 
and examination, this could be prescribed by your GP if appropriate.  
 
As a non-surgical treatment, we may suggest using a vaginal pessary.  A pessary is a plastic 
or silicone support that sits within the vagina.  It helps to hold the pelvic organs in place and 
stop them bulging through into the vagina.  They come in a variety of shapes and sizes, and 
it is often trial and error to find the correct fit for each individual women.  They tend not to 
cause problems, but some women may experience some bleeding or discharge if the 
pessary is irritating the vaginal skin. This is less likely to happen if women are also using 
vaginal estrogen.  Some GP practice may be able to fit a pessary for you.  
 



Traditionally, a lot of surgery has been carried out for prolapse.  It is recognised that 
prolapse is not a life-threatening condition, but it may affect the quality of your life. However, 
some surgical treatments have recently drawn attention to potential complications of surgery, 
which may have more impact on quality of life.  As such, there is much stronger guidance 
from national bodies, that we should only be considering a surgical approach in patients 
where the non-surgical treatments have not improved symptoms.  Unfortunately, 25-30% of 
women undergoing surgery for prolapse will develop another prolapse in the future, which 
may be from the same area or a different part of the vagina.  There is a higher chance of 
prolapse returning in women who are overweight, constipated, have a chronic cough, smoke 
or undertake heavy lifting.  This is also why it is very important to resolve these issues prior 
to any form of surgery being considered. 
 
Should you have any symptoms of concern (high temperature, cough), during office hours 
you should contact your GP Practice by telephone; out with hours you should contact NHS 
24 on telephone number 111.  Please do not present to your GP Practice or A&E unless you 
are told to do so.    
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Dr Phillip Dutton 
Consultant Obstetrician & Gynaecologist 
Dumfries and Galloway Royal Infirmary 
 



   



 


